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Cast of Characters

JILL:   20's

DOUG:           20's

 

Place
Washington Square Park

Time
Day
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Setting: The play takes place outside in Washington Sqaure Park. 
Many people are out and about on this glorious summer day.  

At Rise:  The play opens up on Doug and Jill who are gathering their 
hat full of money before walking off after busking.  Doug is a guitar 
player, he wears a tank top with tattoos and jeans and Jill wears 
shorts and a t-shirt.  
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JILL:  How much we gather?

DOUG:  You tell me, you're the one who's supposed to be keepin' 
count.

JILL counts money in hat.

JILL:  Five fifty, that makes fifteen fifty, twenty, twenty-five 
dollars and fifty cents.

DOUG:  That all?

JILL:  Yep.

DOUG:  You sure?

JILL:  Course I'm sure, what'd you think we made?

DOUG:  I'm thinkin' we gettin' beat.  I could have sworn I saw some 
dude throw in a twenty.  We should have like fifty plus in that hat.

JILL:  You don't think it flew out do you?

DOUG:  Nothin' is gettin' outta there.  It's a deep hat.

DOUG grabs hat from JILL.  He looks in it.

Can't believe this.

JILL:  I was watchin' the hat the entire time, Doug.

DOUG:  Were you?  Or were you flirtin' with them college boys?

JILL:  I do my part, you do your part.

DOUG:  If you flirtin' with them, how you watchin' the pot?

JILL:  Ain't nobody walkin' up to that stupid hat except to put money 
in it.

DOUG:  We gettin' hustled is what it is.  Some asshole puttin' in a 
dollar and taking out twenty.  It's all sleight of hand.

JILL:  Each time somebody came up to that hat, I watched closely 
Doug!

DOUG:  You can't see sleight of hand Jill?  What don't you get?

JILL:  How can I not see it Doug, when it's right there in front of 
my two eyes?

DOUG:  That's the whole point...
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JILL:  What we supposed to do, set some sort of trap?  

DOUG:  Jesus!  

JILL:  Calm down.  Ain't like we was robbed at gun point.

DOUG:  I ain't ever gonna be able to get new strings for my guitar 
now.

JILL:  We'll manage.

DOUG:  How we gonna manage with three strings on my guitar when I 
need six.  I'm playing at half capacity.  Don't even know how we got 
any money whatsoever.

JILL:  That's on account a me.

DOUG:  Yeah, you, shakin' your ass all over the place.

JILL:  You just jealous.

DOUG:  Don't call me jealous, when I ain't jealous.  

JILL:  So let me do my job, I had to be friendly with em'.

DOUG:  Yeah, I know, you're right.

JILL:  We can still get them guitar strings...

DOUG:  Damn it.  

JILL:  Can't we?

DOUG:  Cuttin' our money in half and we need to eat.  I don't wanna 
go another day without being able to play proper.

JILL:  You said you could play with even one string, that's what you 
said.

DOUG:  I was being ambitious.

JILL:  You could play on a single shoestring if you wanted.

DOUG:  Thanks darlin'.  Let's go grab a bite, what you in the mood 
for?

JILL:  Burgers.  I am dying for one a them big fat juicy burgers on 
St. Marks.

DOUG:  Alright, I say we get some burgers, then I think we should 
make our way back and try to hustle up more cash.
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JILL:  Okay.

DOUG:  Gotta get me one a them cigar box guitars that only have three 
strings and such, cut down on costs.  Maybe I can sell this guitar 
and it'll help get us on our feet.  We just need a leg up, you know? 
If we had someone to put us up for like a month, that'd give me 
plenty a time to get things in motion for us.  Just one damn month. 
Thirty days to stack some coin, enough to get our own place and we'd 
grow from there.  

JILL:  I can always get a job somewhere.

DOUG:  Doin' what?

JILL:  Anything.  I could do anything, work at any store.  I hear 
they're raising the minimum wage so, why not?

DOUG:  What about booking more venues for us? Ain't that your job?

JILL:  I been booking us all over town.

DOUG:  We ain't makin' shit, are we?

JILL:  It's alright, we will.

DOUG:  Stop that.

JILL:  What?

DOUG:  Stop making everything so damn agreeable.  

JILL:  I'm just optimistic.

DOUG:  Be less optimistic.  You sound obnoxious.

JILL:  A positive mind is never obnoxious.

DOUG:  I say it is.

JILL:  It's not.

DOUG:  Jill!  Stop, please.

JILL:  That's your problem.  You don't know how to go through life 
with a different outlook from the one you've always had.  If one 
little thing happens, you dive right down into the dumps.  You can't 
keep on like that.  You gotta toughen up, get wise, be humble and 
keep tryin'.  What else have we got to do Doug, but try?  Your 
complaining ain't gettin' us anywhere.  It's just wasting our 
precious time.  For all one's complaining, you could have come up 
with some great scheme instead, you coulda found some inspiration.  
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JILL (cont'd):  Your biggest problem isn't making it happen, it's 
whining about making it happen.  Snap out of your fog Doug and stare 
this life of ours in it's face and make it what you want it to be. 
Wishing won't get us there.  Will it?

DOUG:  I sure ain't just wishin'...

JILL:  Is that all you got out of what I just said?

DOUG:  I heard you.

JILL:  Loud and clear?

DOUG:  I haven't eaten since last night and I'm feeling nauseous. 

JILL:  I'm not letting you off the hook so easily this time.  Did you 
hear what I---

DOUG:  Damn it Jill, I heard you.  Who can't hear you? You talk so 
damn loud woman!  Standing two inches from my face, shoutin' in my 
ears like I have a hearing aid on.  I hear you!  

JILL:  That's all you had to say.

DOUG:  I need to get stable.  I can't live this way.  It's gettin' 
harder and harder.

JILL:  You knew us coming here was gonna be hard as nails.  Came with 
the clothes on our backs and a ton of desire.  Remember?

DOUG:  How'm I gonna forget?

JILL:  You know, we picture better days ahead and that's all that 
matters.

DOUG:  ...You disappointed in me?

JILL:  Not one bit.

DOUG:  You're just saying that.

JILL:  How can I just say that?

DOUG:  I can't keep doing this to you.

JILL:  What?

DOUG:  Struggling like this.  It ain't right.  A woman like you 
should have things. I don't give two shits about me but you, you 
deserve things.  
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JILL:  (laughs)

DOUG:  Why you laughing?

JILL:  I ain't had shit my whole life!  What difference is it gonna 
make for me now?

DOUG:  But don't you understand?  I wanna be that difference for you. 
I wanna be that person that sets things right for you and gives you a 
life worth living...that's all I've ever wanted for us, that's why I 
doin' this every day...

JILL:  My life is worth living, Doug.

DOUG:  I know, that's not, don't take what I'm saying wrong, what I 
mean is---

JILL:  I know what you mean, you don't got to explain it verbatim.  

DOUG:  But can't I?  

JILL:  No.  I don't want to hear about it anymore...

DOUG:  Why not?

JILL:  Because talking about it just doesn't matter to me anymore.

DOUG:  I'm trying.

JILL:  Try harder.

DOUG:  You see?  I knew it!  I knew you was disappointed in me!  Damn 
it to hell!  Why couldn't you be honest with me?

JILL:  I'm not disappointed in you Douglas Jones.  I want to see you 
fight harder for what you want.  I know what you feel is real, I 
wouldn't be with you otherwise, but you need to be bigger than the 
roadblocks we face.  If you can't stumble through and bash a path 
forward for us, what we gonna do then?  

DOUG:  You make me so mad.

JILL:  Good. Use it.  Like fuel in a fighter jet.  You gonna be my 
fighter jet?  

DOUG:  You gonna be my fuel?

JILL:  You damn well know it.

DOUG:  (laughs)  Okay, girl.

THEY kiss.
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DOUG:  So long as you make sure you give me the right kind of jet 
fuel.

JILL:  I know what I'm doin'.

DOUG:  Shit.  Least one of us does.

JILL playfully smacks DOUG'S shoulder.

JILL:  Quiet.

DOUG:  We a good team, you and me, ain't we?

JILL:  I like thinking so.

DOUG:  Yeah?

JILL:  I know how to pick 'em.

DOUG:  Gonna fly us to the moon.

JILL:  I'll be your navigator.

DOUG:  I'll be your pilot.

THEY hold hands.

END OF PLAY


